MONDAY, JUNE 20

ROSARY FOR PEACE: 1:30 p.m. in church

HOLY NAME MEETING: 8:00 p.m.

THURSDAY, JUNE 23

ROSARY FOR PEACE: 7:00 p.m. in church

FRIDAY, JUNE 24

CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY: 3:00 p.m. in church

Home Care Needed

One of our parishioners needs Home Care. This would be a great opportunity for a nursing student or someone who loves to care for others (she would prefer a woman). Immediate care is needed for this wonderful lady a few days a week in the afternoon, some overnights, and starting in August, every other weekend. If you are interested, please call Jill at the parish office to set up a meeting with the family to find out more details (419-532-3474, ext. 103).

Overnight Help Needed

One of our parishioners needs someone to help with bathroom visits during the night. If you or someone you know could help them with this, we would greatly appreciate it. Please call Leslie at 419-532-3474, ext. 100 for more information. Thanks you!

Lions Club Band in the Park

<u>Saturday</u>, <u>June 25</u>. Trophy Husbands play at 7:00 p.m. BBQ Pork Loin dinners will be available at 5:30 p.m. Thank you for supporting the Kalida Lions.

Cedar Point Toledo Diocese Day - June 24

The Family and Youth Cedar Point day is open to all families and youth groups in the Toledo Diocese. Discounted tickets are available for \$43.20.

To purchase, visit www.cedarpoint.com/save Username: CPTDIOCESE Password: tdiocese Learn more at toledodiocese.org/cedarpoint

Grief Camp for Kids

Putnam County Homecare & Hospice and Pathways Counseling Center are sponsoring a "Good Grief Fun Camp" for kids ages 6-13 who have lost loved ones or people close to them recently and could use some help coping with that loss. It is a one-day camp on July 13, from 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. There will be fun activities and games that allow kids to interact with counselors and other children who are in similar situations to help make sense of their loved ones being gone. Anyone interested can call PCHH at 419-523-4449 or email dbuss@pchh.net to register their children. We are asking people to please sign-up ASAP to allow for proper planning and accurate numbers to best accommodate the kids.

Teaching Positions Open for 2022-2023

St. Anthony School, Columbus Grove, is seeking individuals to fill a 4th grade position and a 7/8 Math/Science position for the upcoming school year. Applicants must have a desire to teach in a Catholic school environment and differentiate instruction to meet the needs of all students. Candidates must be willing and able to collaborate with other staff members and the administration. Please email a cover letter, resume, and three professional references to Nancy Dukes by June 30:

dukesn@stanthonyschool.info.

	SERVER SCHEDULE		
Tues, 6/21	8:00 AM	Emma Shininger	
		Lucas Siefker	
Wed, 6/22	8:00 AM	Aubrey Simon	
Thurs 6/22	7:30 PM	Landon Warnecke Hannah Bendele	
Thurs, 6/23	7.30 PIVI	Adam Bockrath	
Fri, 6/24	8:00 AM	Morgan Bockrath	
,		Carson Buss	
Sat, 6/25	4:30 PM	Whitney Unverferth	
		Andrea Burgei	
		Lauren Bockrath	
Sun, 6/26	8:00 AM	Nick Foppe	
		Katelyn Foppe	
	44.00.414	Logan Kerner	
	11:00 AM	Nathan Kahle	
		Logan Bockrath	
		Brandt Brinkman	

Eucharistic Ministers & Lectors - June 25 & 26 4:30: Phil & Sue Fuerst, Bob Gerdeman, Sue Gerdeman

LECTORS: Brenda Averesch, Wendy Schimmoeller
8:00: Jane Kleman, Mary Grote, Darlene Miller, Ryan
Kerner

LECTORS: Don Wehri, Erin Kerner

<u>Ministers to Homebound:</u> Tony & Sandy Vorst <u>11:00</u>: Mark Kahle, Rachel Kahle, Greg & Jill Zeller <u>LECTORS: Morgan or Avery Bockrath, Greg Zeller</u>

<u>USHERS - June 25 & 26</u> **4:30:** Team 9 **8:00**: Team 8 **11:00**: Team 7

St. Mary Leipsic Father's Day Weekend Social June 18 & 19.

Kalida Alumni Band for 150th Pioneer Days!

This fall is the 150th Pioneer Days and we are organizing a Kalida Alumni Marching Band. Everyone needs to register by July 1. Registration form is available at the Kalida High School office or St Michael's Parish office. If you email or PM Chas Myers with your email address, he can email one to you (drillmanl@woh.rr.com). More information can be found at stmichalskalida.org, under Recent Bulletins.



Upcoming
Wedding
Gabrielle
Molgaard
&
Nathan
Schmiedebusch

will be married on June 25, 2022. Please include them in your prayers.



ST. MICHAEL CATHOLIC CHURCH - KALIDA, OH - JUNE 19, 2022

<u>Pastor</u>: Fr. Mark Hoying, C.PP.S. <u>Deacon</u>: Bob Klausing <u>DRE</u>: Connie Cleemput <u>Youth Minister</u>: Jill Zeller <u>Maintenance</u>: Kevin Fischer <u>Website</u>: stmichaelskalida.org Address: 312 N. Broad St.; Box 387; Kalida, OH 45853 Phone: 419-532-3474 Email: stmichaelskalida@gmail.com



From the Desk of Fr. Mark

Hi, everyone. One more week to go and I'm trying to think of something profound that I want to say. That is hard for me because most of what I want to say is in my actions. I just got back from a four-day gathering with the Missionaries of the Precious Blood. There were a number of talks and voting for new leadership, but not much profound action came forth in fancy ballrooms in Indianapolis. Faith is just faith until it is really put into action. So, my profound word that comes to mind is to "jump."

I remember so many times on the farm when jumping was the right thing to do. As kids we played in the barn and jumped into piles of straw from the mow. I look at that activity now and just smile, but to think of the first time I had to jump from the safety of a secure haystack into the uncertainty of loose straw, I was scared. There were lots of excuses of why I shouldn't jump. Maybe a cat was hiding in the loose straw. Maybe a brother left a pitchfork in the loose mound. After enough coaching and teasing and surety that everything would be alright, I made the leap which led to more leaping and more joy. On the farm I leapt from trees, off tractor seats, into creeks, onto cows and sows' backs to ride, off the porch roof to escape from older siblings and the list could go on and on. I learned how important it is to jump.

When it comes to Church, I learned how important it is to jump, also. I grew up in the Vatican II era when things in religious circles were new. There were new things that looked scary to some people: just like I was scared to jump from the stack of hay bales when I was on the farm. There were new gestures, new language, new ways to pray and the list could go on and on. Even with the assurance that it was alright, it was hard to make that jump. When I had to answer the call to religious life, I had to jump from the security of farming to a whole new lifestyle. I knew that to truly be happy I would have to take a leap of faith. In many pastoral settings, especially when it comes to health and difficult questions, I had to turn to a God whom I could not see. Jesus said it would be alright, but I still had to trust enough to make that leap. In our parishes there have been many times when we had to make a leap into the unknown. It is a leap to forgive someone and not know if they will forgive us back. There is the welcoming of a brother or sister in the church when yesterday they were just a stranger.

This weekend is the feast of the Body and Blood of our Lord. Now there is a leap of faith. To see and know that the Lord is present in the appearance of bread and wine is faith in action. To trust the Lord's words that, "This is my Body, and This is my Blood" is truly a leap. The Lord trusts us to say yes, and we trust the Lord that His words are true. As a member of the Missionaries of the Precious Blood, I miss the reception of the Precious Blood from the cup for our family. I know how precious of a gift it is to receive the Lord through the Precious Blood. One day we will be able to participate through the chalice again. But until then, let us truly receive the Lord in His fullness. He came to give Himself to us, let us receive Him fully.

Have we jumped into our faith? Have we jumped into the arms of our Lord? Are we ready to make a leap of faith which will lead to true happiness? Our faith is sometimes scary. I encourage you to jump.

It will be hard to jump into my new assignment. I do it with faith from the security of parishes who have great faith. Have a great week. *Fr. Mark*

Mass Intentions & Schedule for the Week

TUESDAY, JUNE 21 St. Aloysius Gonzaga

8:00 AM Bernard, Helen, Dennis & Barb Sehlhorst

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 22

8:00 AM Courtney Ehrnsberger

THURSDAY, JUNE 23 Nativity of St. John the Baptist

7:30 PM Mollie & Louis Osterhage Bob Winkle, Larry Peck

FRIDAY, JUNE 24 The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus

8:00 AM Yvonne Bendele

SATURDAY, JUNE 25

1:00 PM NM Molgaard & Schmiedebusch

4:30 PM Jim & Angie Erhart, Dick & Gladys Unverferth

James, Keith & Mark Unverferth

L/D Vic Merschman Family, Ron Kahle, Jr. Walter & Mary Vennekotter, Connie Miller Bill & Mary Lou Felkey, John Smith

Joe Langhals, Charles Nussbaum

SUNDAY, JUNE 26

8:00 AM Larry Buss

11:00 AM Intentions of Fr. Mark, Courtney Ehrnsberger

Dave Fersch, Tony, Marie & Mike Langhals

Last Week's Collection \$ 9,715.00

Choir Assignments - June 25 & 26 4:30: Steve **8:00:** HN **11:00:** YAHS

A Request from Fr. Mark

People have asked what I would like as I leave St. Michael's and St. John's. For the last weekend I would like everyone to celebrate our faith in God with heartfelt responses at church and as much singing as we can muster to praise the Lord. People always say how beautiful our churches are. I always tell them that they need to meet the people here. Then you will know what beauty really looks like. Let us show the beauty of people of faith when we gather next weekend.

Students for Life Movie Night

Thursday, June 30, at 7:30 p.m. at Diane & Gery Wurth's house (16821 Rd. 18; Ft. Jennings). Open to all St. George Deanery (Putnam County) High School students... (incoming Freshman-outgoing Seniors). There will be a bonfire and snacks, along with live music by James Adkins (check out his website at www.jamesadkinsmusic.net). There will be a short pro-life talk, then movie begins at dusk. Bring your own lawn chair, blanket, and bug spray. Contact Jill Zeller with questions.

VBS is July 11-14

(Deadline is this Monday, June 20!)



We have online registration, which you can access by scanning the QR code to the left. Paper registration forms are at the exits of church for those who do not have internet.

Payments can be placed in

the collection or sent to church.

Make checks payable to

"St. Michael Church."

https://vbspro.events/p/events/kalidavbs

Holy Name Raffle Tickets

Please turn in your Holy Name Raffle tickets. Call Nick Schulte (419-532-2131) or Mark Warnecke (419-532-3662) and they will even pick them up from you. Thanks! **Note**: the first raffle of the new year is Monday, June 20!

Recent Baptisms

ALAINA KATE LANDIN

Daughter of Jacob & Kasie (Bellmann) Landin ADA BETH MEYER

Daughter of Tony & Kim (Unverferth) Meyer

Update on Adam Meyer

First off, we want to thank everyone for all the prayers, thoughts, cards, and support. For all who do not know, on December 7, our Adam was sent to the ER for a concussion. A CT scan revealed a spot on his brain. We spent 3 days at St. V's in Toledo and found out Adam had a brain tumor unrelated to the concussion.

Update: After multiple MRIs in Toledo and Children's Nationwide, we have been told, the tumor is growing minimally and there is no rush to remove it at this time, but it will have to be removed if it starts to cause him issues. For now, Adam gets to be an active boy, just like any 9-year-old. We will have to monitor him for seizures and continue to have MRIs to check the growth and stability of the tumor. God is Good! Our community is special. We can't say thank you enough!

Scott, Angie, Olivia, Sophia, Ava, and especially Adam

Happy Father's Day!

Today, we honor all our dads, both living and deceased. We also honor expectant dads and those who long to be dads. May God bless you all today and every day!

Happy Anniversary of Ordination!

Fr. Mark will celebrate his 37th Anniversary of Ordination on Wednesday, June 22. Happy Anniversary, Fr. Mark! We are grateful for all the ways you have blessed us!

VBS Items Sought

Vacation Bible School is just weeks away and we are looking for donations of the following items:
Juice Barrel Hugs (drinks) ~ Sidewalk & Regular Chalk Buttons (all kinds of sizes) ~ Yarn (any color)
Burlap/jute twine ~ ½ inch ribbon (any color)
Small hot glue gun sticks ~ Packaging Tape
Duct tape (brand name only-works the best!)
Non-chocolate individually wrapped candy
Please put donations in box marked "Vacation Bible School" in the elevator entrance of church. Thank you for your continued support of our VBS program!

HIGH SCHOOL Help Wanted (Incoming Freshmen thru Outgoing Seniors)

We need your help at the outdoor games for VBS, July 11-14, about 6:00-9:00 p.m. If you can't help every night, that's OK. Let Jill know when you can help (567-376-9115). There will be a pizza party for all youth helpers on Thursday evening after clean-up!

Fr. Mark's Farewell Gathering Sunday, June 26, at Four Seasons Park

11:00 a.m. Fr. Mark's Final Mass (in church)

12:30 p.m. Opening Remarks by Fr. Mark then Lunch Begins

Receiving Line: Fr. Mark will be under the pavilion to greet people as they

line up for lunch. A few people will be sharing remarks during lunch.

3:00 p.m. Square Dancing called by Fr. Mark and some Line Dancing

• The tent will be set up behind the pavilion at Four Seasons Park for lunch/dancing

We will have several inflatable slides, etc. for the kids (or adults) to enjoy

• We will have an ice cream machine, snow cone machine, popcorn and cotton candy

• There will also be a water balloon launch with a target

We will be serving lunch all afternoon, so feel free to stop by any time until 4:00 p.m. to eat. We rented an extremely large tent, but it still won't hold everyone at once. However, the party could continue through the night, as we really don't want to say goodbye! There are several picnic tables by the pavilion, but it's not a bad idea to bring your lawn chair





Getting the Party Started on Time: we want to get the party started pretty quickly after Mass, so Fr. Mark will have to go right from Mass out to the park. We ask that everyone find a seat as quickly as possible, so the party can begin. Thanks!

Would you like a golf cart ride straight to the tent?

It's a little bit of a walk to the party and cars will not be able to drop people off at the tent. So if you need a ride to the tent via golf cart, please park on the north side of the road (across the street from the pavilion) and look for the white tent. We will have golf carts in that area to escort you to the party and back to your car when you are ready to leave.

